
 
 

 

 

October 2020 
 

Birchwood ABC achieves high academic standards through a structured, well-defined curriculum, based on the mastery of 
skills, mandated homework and consistent grading procedures.  Our program emphasizes leadership, citizenship, self-
discipline, and character development as its guiding principles 

 

Principal’s Corner 
 

 
 

Our team is busy providing distance learning and planning for when students will return to instruction in the 

building.  We still have a lot of planning to do to meet our COVID-19 mitigation plans and provide instruction 

to all of our students when they return.  The basis for our mitigation plan is to reduce class size as much as 

possible and to limit the socialization of students and exposure to a smaller number of staff.  We will provide 

more details regarding our plans when we have a date for when students will be returning to school in the 

building.   

 

The following link provides detailed information regarding the criteria that the district is using to determine 

when it will be safe for students to return to the building for school. 

 

https://www.asdk12.org/Page/16047 

 

Thank you for all of your patience and support!  

 

 

https://www.asdk12.org/Page/16047


Attendance 

We want to share the attendance policy during distance learning again.  Please remember that Wednesdays are a 

school day even though there are no zoom session.  Students are expected to log into Canvas and complete the 

work that has been assigned for the day.  Students will only be marked absent each day if they do not participate 

in anyway. 

 

Birchwood Elementary School Distance Learning Attendance Policy 

 

Attendance is still the number one factor in academic growth and progress. Students who participate regularly 

in Zoom sessions and complete tasks through Canvas will learn at a more accelerated rate than those who do 

not. We understand that attendance during distance learning will be different than when students are actually in 

school. However, attendance will be taken each school day but will encompass some options. Students will be 

counted as present if they attend a daily Zoom session. Students will also be recorded as present if they are 

unable to attend the Zoom session but log into Canvas and work on the daily assignments. Required Zoom 

sessions are Monday, Tuesday, Thursday and Friday. Some teachers will also be offering optional Zoom 

sessions on Wednesday but attendance will not be taken during optional sessions. Attendance on Wednesday 

will be recorded based on a student logging into Canvas and working on the daily assignments. Teachers will 

report attendance to the office between 3:30 and 4:00PM each day. Please contact the office to inform us if your 

child will be absent. That is, if they will not attend their daily zoom or log into Canvas to work on daily 

activities. Parents will receive a robo call at 4:30PM informing them that their child was absent if the office has 

not received prior notification. 

 

October 16 and 23 are teacher training days.  There will be no school.  There will be no zooms on those 

dates nor any new content added to Canvas for those dates.  Therefore, no attendance will be taken on 

October 16 and 23. 

 

Respect: A regard for or appreciation of  

the worth or value of someone or something. 

 
Ms. Banner: Luella Brooks-Breckheimer Ms. Tyson: Isabella Hill 

Mrs. Crum: Madison Grey Mrs. Dennis: Miles Boylan 

Mrs. Summers: Eleanor Nell Mrs. Eads: Mackenzie Thorp 

Mrs. Lambert: Peter McGreal Ms. Jacobs: Sophia Syria 

Mrs. Boothe: Leah McLeod Mrs. Barker: Emma Best 

Mrs. Means: Sawyer Lenichek Mr. Hahn: Paxon Jones 

Mrs. Motton: Nia Kashatok Ms. Jones: Paul Nelson 

 

 



 
 

The Parent Teacher Conference Scheduler is now available. Please visit 

https://outlook.office365.com/calendar/BookingsBirchwoodABC and choose a time that’s 

convenient for you. If you have questions or need assistance with the scheduler, please call the 

office at 742-3450. 

 

 
 

 
 

Library curbside pick-up and return will be Wednesday from 3:00PM-5:00PM. Book requests 

need to be in by noon on Wednesday. 

All information is on the library website. 

https://sites.google.com/asdk12.net/bwabclibrary/home 

 

 

Birchwood Advisory Committee (BAC) News: 

 
Next Meeting:  The next BAC meeting is scheduled for October 22nd at 6:00 PM via 

zoom.  Please email bacbirchwood@gmail.com with any questions or curriculum matters you’d 

like to discuss or address.   

  

Did you know:   You do not need to be a BAC member to attend monthly meetings.  Anyone 

interested in curriculum proposals, philosophy matters, or school academic policies are 

welcome and encouraged to attend.  We want to hear from the parent/guardian body so that we 

may better represent you and our students.   

  

The BAC is a committee of parents or guardians of BWABC students organized to advise, 

consult, and assist the school’s administrative staff on matters relating to the curriculum.  

https://outlook.office365.com/owa/calendar/BookingsBirchwoodABCCharterElementarySchool@asdk12ak.onmicrosoft.com/bookings/
https://nam12.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fsites.google.com%2Fasdk12.net%2Fbwabclibrary%2Fhome&data=02%7C01%7Cwidener_brittni%40asdk12.org%7Ce54c1caa0783407bd80108d84e039a9c%7C036ce601e95a4e46a3bd6b742ed4bb35%7C0%7C0%7C637345124666780273&sdata=xWetOU8dg2bGf7jk4teQQzhC%2FVm1gHDdPgM%2FZtuyRVw%3D&reserved=0


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  September Activity logs can be 

submitting by scanning or photo 

attachment, and then emailed to Mr. Olson 

and this can count for your entire PE 

participation for the quarter! 

  Start your OCTOBER ACTIVITY 

LOG on the first! 

  Prizes can be distributed during school 

supply pick-ups, or when/if students return 

on the 19th 

For more information about the Healthy 
Futures program, visit 
https://healthyfuturesak.org/ 

 

Download an activity log HERE 

 

See video link below for brief tutorial: 

 

 

Healthy Futures 
Activity Logs 

DUE: 

OCTOBER 

5th! 

Online Physical Education 
  PE will continue to be an 

“asynchronous” (no live lessons with 

PE teacher) learning experience as 

we return to school.  ASD will 

continue to create PE content for PE 

lessons to be done through Canvas.   

Please contact Birchwood ABC if 

these lessons are not available.   

  Students will receive a final grade 

(from their classroom teacher) for 

PE based on participation in these 

lessons, or alternative activities at 

the discretion of the teacher and 

family (maybe Healthy Futures       ).  

   

 

 

Where’s the PE Teacher? 
  Mr. Olson will continue 

supporting core content areas at 

Birchwood.  There is no immediate 

plan for the return of regular PE 

classes this year, but classroom 

teachers will be given resources to 

assist your child in some of the 

skills within the PE curriculum. 

  If you need any supports or ideas 

for your child, don’t be afraid to 

send an email at 

olson_kirk@asdk12.org.  There are 

still quite few community programs 

open for physical activity. 

   

 

https://healthyfuturesak.org/
http://healthyfuturesak.org/wp-content/uploads/2020/08/Healthy-Futures-Traditiional-Log-8.5x11-fillable.pdf
https://drive.google.com/file/d/1pvXgZuMPM2Y0khI4jOdSrhhIuHKWno5V/view
mailto:olson_kirk@asdk12.org


 

Notes from Nurse Beth 
 

Welcome to Birchwood ABC.  Fall has come 

and the temperatures are crisp but still 

pleasant! 
 

Remember, if your student needs to have 

medications given at school, we have new 

forms this year.  Links for those forms are 

below.  Don’t wait until the last minute to 

get them signed by your child’s physician.  

Your pharmacy can make up a special bottle 

labeled just for school.  In the case of 

EpiPens or inhalers, please ask the 

pharmacist to place the label on the 

EpiPen/inhaler, not on the box.  Please do 

not send medications to school with your 

student.  An adult does need to physically 

bring them to school.  I will not accept pills 

in a baggie, only in an actual bottle from the 

pharmacy.  Also, nurses are not allowed to 

administer herbal preparations to students 

in school. This includes herbal cough drops, 

such as doTERRA or Ricola cough drops.  I 

can give over the counter medications with 

parent permission.  I have special forms for 

that. Parents do need to sign an order for 

over the counter medications (OTC) given at 

school.  Medication_Prescription_0525  

Medication_OTC_0523 

Careplan_Allergy_Anaphylaxis_0502 

Careplan_Asthma_0505 

 

If your student has had immunizations 

during the summer, please send an updated 

immunization record to school, so I can 

update records. Your student’s physician can 

email or fax a copy to me.  Fax is 907-742-

3495.  I sent letters to parents to let you 

know: 1) if I need a record, 2) if your 

student needs to have some immunizations.  

Providence sub-specialty has an immunization 

clinic 1st Saturday of each month, which is 

free.  Alaska Regional has an immunization 

clinic 3rd Saturday of each month, this one is 

also free. Please bring identification and 

immunization records with you. Eagle River 

High School is having a drive by flu 

shot/immunization clinic Oct. 7th. Please see 

attached flyer for more information.  Flu 

shots or immunizations can be gotten at 

Fred Meyer, Carrs, or Walgreens.  If you 

have questions regarding immunizations or 

flu shots, please call the business that 

provides those vaccines.  If you have 

questions regarding a letter sent, please call 

or email me.  

 

Please practice face mask use and hand 

washing at home.  At this time face masks 

are required in order to enter the school 

building.  If you have questions regarding 

your student and face masks, please discuss 

with your student’s physician.  Hand washing 

needs to be at least 20 sec with soap and 

water (sing Happy Birthday song or ABC 

song twice through.  

 
Stay healthy, stay safe! 

 

Beth Thomas RN 

thomas_beth@asdk12.org or 

907-742-3452 
 

 

https://share.asdk12.org/support/health/Health_Services_Forms/Medication_Prescription_0525.pdf
https://share.asdk12.org/support/health/Health_Services_Forms/Medication_OTC_0523.pdf
https://share.asdk12.org/support/health/Health_Services_Forms/Careplan_Allergy_Anaphylaxis_0502.pdf
https://share.asdk12.org/support/health/Health_Services_Forms/Careplan_Asthma_0505.pdf
mailto:thomas_beth@asdk12.org


 



 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 
 

Henry the Hand Foundation promotes Hand Awareness. 
                    Cincinnati, OH 45241          513.769.3660           www.henrythehand.com 

© 1999 Dr. William P. Sawyer 

 

  Henry the Hand’s®  
4 Principles of Hand Awareness: 

 

1. WASH your hands when they  

are dirty and BEFORE eating. 

2. DO NOT cough into your hands. 

3. DO NOT sneeze into your hands. 

4. Above all, DO NOT put your fingers 

into your eyes, nose or mouth! 

Spread the Word 

Not the Germs 

 
 

Help keep  

Birchwood ABC Elementary 

Healthy  
 

 



 
 



 

 
 

 

 

 

 



 

There is still time to join! 
Battle of the Books will be starting again soon at Birchwood ABC.  At Birchwood we will have a 3rd/4th grade 

team as well as a 5th/6th grade team.  Students read a specific list of books and practice answering questions 

based on these books.  At competition (which takes place in January or February), students work hard with their 

teammates to give the title and author of a book on which a question is based.  For instance, the question may 

be, “In which book did a character cross an invisible bridge?”  The correct answer to this would be “The Last of 

the Really Great Whangdoodles by Julie Andrews Edwards.”  This activity is fun and really encourages reading 

and teamwork. 

 

This is our eleventh year running Battle of the Books at Birchwood ABC.  Ms. Tyson will be coaching the 

3rd/4th grade and 5th/6th grade teams this year.  All students are welcome to join!  We will be practicing through 

zoom from 9-10 am. 3rd/4th graders will meet on Tuesdays and 5th/6th graders will meet on Thursdays. (To be 

changed when students return to the building.) 

 

If students choose to join BOB, they are expected to focus during practices and use sportsmanship behavior at 

all times.  Students who use behavior that is inappropriate or unsportsmanlike during this time will not be able 

to continue to participate. 

 

A permission slip is on the bottom of this letter. You can find a synopsis for each book at Goodreads.com. 

Students do not have to read all books to join.  If you are concerned about a particular book, your child may still 

join us and he/she will not be required to read that book.  If you have any other questions, please feel free to 

contact Ms. Tyson at Tyson_tanya@asdk12.org. 

 

If your child would like to participate in Battle of the Books, please fill out the permission slip at the 

bottom of this paper and email the information to Ms. Tyson by Monday, September 28, 2020.  We will 

begin our first meeting the following Tuesday and Thursday (9/29/20 and 10/1/20.)  Thank you for 

encouraging your child’s education and healthy sense of fun and competition through reading. 

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------ 

My child, _______________________________________, has my permission to attend morning Battle of the 

Books practices at Birchwood ABC this year.  I understand he/she is expected to attend all practices and that 

if he/she cannot attend I will contact the coaches as soon as possible to let them know of the absence. 

 

________________________________________________        __________________

 ______________________ 

  Parent Signature  Child’s grade  Child’s teacher 

 

_______________________________________________        _____________________ 

  Parent email contact  parent phone # 

___ My child may read all 2020-21 Battle of the Books titles at his/her grade level. 

___ My child may not read ______________________________ from the 2020-21 Battle of the Books titles at 

his/her grade level. 

 

Once students are back in the building, practices will be either before or after school via 

Zoom. Times will be determined based on schedules. 

mailto:Tyson_tanya@asdk12.org


 



 



Each month Birchwood ABC focuses on a different character trait.  

 

 
Self-Discipline: Training and control of oneself and one’s conduct, usually for 

personal improvement.   

 

 
 
 

 
 

 
 
October 16th—No school for students 
October 22nd—BAC Meeting via Zoom 6:00 PM 
October 23rd—No school for students 

November 3rd—No school for students 
November 11th—No school for students 
November 26th-27th—Thanksgiving Break 

 

 
 
 
 

Thank you to our School Business Partner!! 

 

773 Logistics Readiness 
JBER, AK 


